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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

 For Emergencies please call 999 

 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met in April and May and May was the Annual Parish 
Council meeting as well as the Annual Parish Meeting for 
Stallingborough Village.   The Annual Parish Meeting saw the 
publication of the Annual Report and Accounts for the Parish Council 
and this will be on our website and paper copies, for a small fee, can 
be obtained from the Parish  Clerk. 
 
The final vacancy on the Council has now been filled and the Council 
welcomed Kyle Hewis to fill the remaining casual vacancy. 
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
Various consultations and representations have been received on line 
and at the meetings from the various solar farms and energy park 
developments which are ongoing around the Stallingborough area. 
 
Our allotment site now has one vacancy and anyone interested who 
lives in Stallingborough should get in touch with the Clerk.  If the plot 
has been taken we can still put your name on the list for a future plot. 
 
The Council has now had its internal audit and will be sending all the 
information through now to its external auditors as required. 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance 
of being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons 
to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce 
crime and anti-social behaviour in the area which we all live and 
work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our pa-
trols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the 
police should consider prioritising, then please speak to your local 
officers, town, or parish councillors or through the One Voice com-
mittee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingbor-
ough ward are:       

                                                                                                                     
PC 855 Liam Hopwood liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk                       
PC 1645 Kris Collins kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk                          
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside. po-
lice.uk 

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk
mailto:kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
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Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report for 
April 2024 

The last report received was for April 2024 

 

Crime      

Only one incident for Stallingborough: 

Stallingborough Road was broken into after smashing During the 
evening of 7th March, a home on a patio door. Cash and jewellery 
were stolen.  

 

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday           Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   09.00 - 1500 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 12th June 2024 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Wednesday 10th July 2024 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 
 

          clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 

Chairman: 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Vice-Chair: 
Cllr. Julie Hoyes (Vice-Chair)       
 cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Members: 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts   cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com   
Cllr. Kyle Hewis  cllrkhewis@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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The next issue for the Newsletter will be for 

August/Sept. 2024—articles and items in to us 

by Friday 12th July 2024 please and no later, 

so we can include them in the next edition: 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

To advertise here please 

contact us : 

07494 577661 

Or email us at 

clerk@stallingboroughp

arishcouncil.com 
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At the time of writing industrial action by ASLEF is continuing to cause 

disruption so there is a need to check with the Train Operating Compa-

nies, TPE or EMR before planning your journey. 

On a more encouraging note, designated walks along the line will soon 

be available as a set of cards or as a QR code link on the BCCRP web-

site. I hope to include all the QR codes in subsequent editions of the 

Newsletter.  

Also relaunched is the bike hire scheme. The electric bikes including 

folding ones, are now available for hire by the day at £15 per day but 

can be hired for longer by arrangement at reduced rates.  

To hire, simply inquire at the Cycle Hub on Grimsby station. All that is 

required initially is photo ID and proof of address. 

Next year 2025 is the 200th anniversary of the instigation of the worlds 

first passenger carrying railway, the Stockton & Darlington Railway. 

Events are in the planning and will there will be some specially com-

missioned murals at certain stations. 

The summer timetable will be in the next issue of the Newsletter but it 

should be in the station notice board at the time of going to press. 

    Best wishes, Martin     

                                   

 cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

    Bingo    evenings 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Kids Dance   afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 
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AFTER 

Before After 
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Stallingborough Parish Council Annual  

Report and Accounts fy 23/24 

The Annual Report and Accounts for the Parish Council 

was published at the Annual Parish Meeting for 

Stallingborough which was held in May. 

A copy of the report is available on our website at 

www.stallingbooughparishcouncil.com 

If you would like a paper copy please contact the Clerk 

but there is a small charge for paper copies. 
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Would you like to advertise 

here? 

We deliver to every home in 

Stallingborough with our 

own distributors. 

To take an advert with us 

please email us at the ad-

dress shown on page  4 or 

call us on 

   07494 577661 
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AFTER 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts 
2 Clarkson Drive, Stallingborough 
Tel—07972-495830 
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Advance notice. 

 

There will be a brass quintet concert at Stallingborough 
Village Hall at 7.30pm on 9th August 2024 in aid of 

Young Lives vs Cancer. 

 

Tickets will be £12.50 to include cheese and wine. 
Tickets available from early July from David Clarke at 

Carr Lane Nurseries or phone 01472 
884732/07745388258. 

 

Everyone welcome. 

Allotment Plot Vacancy: 

The Parish Council has an allotment vacancy on its 

small site off Leggott Way.  The plots can only be tak-

en by Stallingborough residents.  If you are interested 

in taking the plot can you contact us please at  07494 

577661 or email us at: 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

First come, first served basis.  Thank You. 
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 Hello Everyone, 

We held our AGM on Thursday 4th April. The competition 

winners were:- 

Something recycled- Glenis Foster Isaacs. Prize a £10 

M&S gift card. 

4 scones, sweet or savoury- Marion Moorcroft. Prize a 

£10 M&S gift card 

Spring posy or small flower arrangement- Marion 

Moorcroft. Prize a £10 M&S giftcard. 

Glenis, with most points in total, has the honour of 

polishing the W.I. Rose Bowl for a year! 

As the village hall was being used as a Polling Station on 

Thursday 2nd May we couldn’t hold our meeting there so 

we visited Special Edition Chocolates at Willingham Hall 

Market Rasen. The owner Alan gave us a fascinating talk 

about the chocolate making process from the growing of 

the cocoa trees to the final chocolate. We started with a 

cup of hot chocolate served by his wife Rosanna and 

went on to taste lots of delicious flavoured chocolates. 

I’m sure that all our ladies would recommend a visit. 

On Thursday 6th June Emma Lingard  is coming to tell us 

about the ‘History of Grimsby Streets’ which should be 

very interesting. 

On Thursday 4thJuly another Emma, Bailey this time, from 

Orchard Barn is coming to show us a selection of 

therapies. 
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In the Garden 

A Photograph (any) subject not exceeding 10”x8”/26cmx20cm  

 

Children’s Photography  

A  photograph of your choice. 

 

Childrens Section  

6 years and under 

A Lego Model 

Something you have made. (any subject) 

A picture in Crayon, Felt Pens or Paint. 

 

7-11years. 

A Lego Model 

Something you have made (any subject) 

A piece of Artwork – Using  Paints, Collage Pencil Art Pens etc. 

 

12-16 years 

Something you have made (any subject) 

 

Marion Moorcroft. 
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PRODUCE SHOW 
This year’s show will be held on September 7th 2024, I hope you 
will all be able to find a class to enter. It is an open show for all 
villagers, friends and relatives. Last year we had lots of entries, 
hopefully more this year. We will be delivering the full schedule in 
August but these are the classes that need preparation :- 

 

Handicraft Section. 

Piece of Embroidery or cross stitch (any medium) 

An item in Patchwork 

A Greeting Card. (any medium) 

A Knitted item 

A Crochet item 

An item Hand or Machine Sewn 

Any other handicraft Not included in the above classes. 

 

Craft Section  

A Piece if Art (any medium) 

Something new from something old. 

Any other Craft. 

 

Photography Section 

An Animal, Insect or a Bird 

A Celebration 

11 

Our Summer Supper is on Thursday 1st August which consists of 

food, drink and lots of talking!! We shall have a ‘Guess Who?’ 

competition  where members will place photos of their younger 

selves on the wall and guess who’s who- should be amusing!! 

On Thursday 5th September Dr Nicola Crewe from Lincoln Univer-

sity is coming to talk to us about ‘Environmental Evidence’. Her 

talk last year about DNA was brilliant so we are really looking for-

ward to listening to her again. 

We meet in Stallingborough Village Hall at 7.30pm on the first 

Thursday of each month (except January and May) 

Ladies are always welcome to come along to see what W.I. is all 

about. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions about 

W.I. and I will do my best to answer them. 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short 

01472 882136 
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CHURCH NEWS –  

ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

 

The service held on April 28h was very enjoyable, thanks to 
Wilhelm & Joy for their musical contribution. 

Our next service is on June 30th at 11am. It would be good to see 
a few more village people there. We also have a wedding 
booked for July and a baptism in August. I am extremely happy 
to see the Church being used again. 

 

We held our Annual Meeting on May8th when we elected 
Churchwardens and members of the PCC. We have also had our 
quinquennial which is due every 5 years. An architect surveys 
the church and writes a report of any repairs etc. we need to 
make the structure of the church safe. We expect to get the 
report in August, and are hopeful nothing serious has been 
found. We are also due a check on the electrics in the church 
and the fire extinguishers. All of these are compulsory if we want 
to keep our beautiful Church open. But all these things come at a 
price I hope residents will support us in our efforts to keep it 
open. 

 

We are about to erect two signs at the Church. One where the 
dustbin are, asking for all flowers, wreathes and dog poo bags to 
be taken home and disposed of. We do not have NELC collecting 
rubbish at the Church. The other sign will be situated  
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CHURCH NEWS –  

Continued... 

at the end of the road near the field gate. This section of the 
road up to the Church is the responsibility of the Church, 
unfortunately most of the use is by none Church traffic. We 
cannot afford to keep having it repaired. 

We welcome enquiries for baptisms weddings and funerals. 

 

Please contact  the Churchwardens 

Marion Moorcroft – Tel 01472 885072 

Norman Coffey.      – Tel 01472 280587 

 

Services 

June 30th    11am   this is a joint service with the 
others churches In the Wold Gateway group. 

 

                        Everyone Welcome. 

 

Dog Fouling: 

This is becoming a bit of an issue again on pavements and in 

green areas.  Please bag up your dog waste and either put it in a 

litter bin if there’s one nearby (yes you can do that, they are du-

al purpose bins) or take it home and put it in your ordinary 

waste wheelie bin—this is acceptable by NELC. 


